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Background
TBI has two tagalongs (from the BIB hire fleet) which have never been used. Neither the Beach Café nor the Fortrose Campsite wanted to include them in the hire fleet. They are currently in Jim McBride’s shed, and he dearly wants rid of them!
We also have two Dahon folding bikes. One of these is currently being used by Lizbeth and Sheila, on an informal basis, in their work at NHS Highland. Apart from this, they have only been borrowed twice, once by me and once by Anne. In my opinion they are not all that good for their purpose – they are heavy and don’t fold down very small. Buses can refuse to carry them unless they are in a bag (and we don’t have a bag).

Finally, and for completeness, TBI owns a total of 5 electric bikes. Two of these are with NHS Highland on a rental deal which expired recently; the bikes are still being used by NHSH, and Dan Jenkins there is hopeful that he will be able to find the money to pay for an extension of the rental. Two more are currently at Velocity; they were in use until the end of March when their CCF funding ran out. And the other one is being used by Lara at present. We have agreed to promote the use of the remaining two on a heavily discounted rental basis (£20/ week) although it seems there are some minor problems recovering them, which Lara is working on.

Tagalongs and folding bikes
People who use tagalongs and folding bikes tend to be enthusiastic about them (although not necessarily about the Dahons!) but there aren’t all that many people in that category. We could possibly use a better folding bike, and in fact the small group which discussed Lara’s internship thought the best thing would be to sell the two Dahons and buy one Brompton for use by TBI members/ volunteers. Richard and I propose that we do this; it could be rented to NHS Highland, and if so would be a better advert for folding bikes that the Dahon. I expect there will be a cost in swapping the Dahons for a Brompton, possibly as much as £500.
We think we’ll end up selling the tagalongs, both to resolve storage issues and because it would be better to have them used, but it seems worth trying to lend them out to the membership/ newsletter readership before we do that. I suggest a week’s loan with no charge (less maintenance requirement than the e-bikes), only available to TBI members. Anne has a colleague who has expressed an interest in borrowing one of the tagalongs.
Proposals
· I’ll sell the two Dahons and update on the likely net cost of buying a Brompton once I see how much they raise;

· We’ll have a go at getting the tagalongs used, with a week’s loan available for TBI members, and if that fails, sell them too.
